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Dear Parents
The Head of School recently sent all parents and staff an email outlining a series of common sense and clear guidelines regarding setting down and picking up children on the school site.  
Events in recent days have shown a widespread and alarming level of non-compliance to these guidelines.  The Board of Management (BOM) have received numerous emails and verbal expressions of concern about the safety of our children.  The most frequently expressed view is that “it is only a matter of time before a serious accident occurs”.  It is the view of the BOM that we can no longer put our children at risk and therefore from Monday 1st December 2014 the following new arrangements will be implemented. 
If you are a parent of children in Bumblebees, Junior / Senior Infants and Grade 1, the following applies:
· The youngest children in the School (Bumblebees, JI,SI and Grade 1) will still be dropped off and picked up on the school site during the busiest morning times 8.00 am – 9.00 am and afternoon times  2.15 – 4.00pm
· Parents with children in Bumblebees, JI, SI and G1 will only be allowed onto the school site between these hours only if they openly display a blue Sutton Park School on-site access sticker on their window screen on the driver’s side. 
· These on-site parking stickers are only available from Reception.  Parents must sign up at Reception to receive their stickers.  A maximum of two blue stickers have been allocated per family.  Stickers are not to be transferred to other parents under any circumstances. 
· All existing parking regulations must be adhered to while on the school site.
If you are a parent of children in Grade 2 to Grade 6 and the Senior School, the following applies:
· All other pupils and students will be refused access onto the site during these hours.  An official Traffic Steward will be on duty in order to enforce the new arrangements.  In this regard, it is important that you address any concerns you have to the BOM (nicola.gorman@sps.ie) and not to the Traffic Steward
· Parents with children in Grade 2 – Grade 6 and in the Senior School must now park on St. Fintan’s Road.  All parents dropping and picking up pupils and students are responsible for ensuring their charges are guided safely onto the pathways on the school site
· The BOM have informed the Guards and Fingal County Council of our traffic arrangements.  We can expect to see the areas outside the School Grounds to attract a great deal of local residents’ attention.  We can also expect that the law enforcement agencies will enforce responsible and safe parking and pedestrian behaviour on the public highway
· In order to alleviate some of the inevitable pressure on this quiet, residential street we would ask that you drive up St. Fintan’s Road and that after you drop off/pick up to turn right into Sheilmartin Road and then right again by Sutton Castle proceeding down onto Strand Road, thereby creating a flowing loop to avoid congestion on St. Fintan’s Road 
It is with much regret that the BOM have had to resort to such course of action, but traffic on the school site has been an issue for many years and every other course of action we have tried has failed.  More importantly, we must heed the genuine concerns of our staff and parents and do all that we can to protect the welfare of our children at school.  
These new arrangements will be reviewed constantly by the School’s management and BOM throughout the New Year.  
